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Dexter Rural Fire Protection District Board of Directors Meeting

Meeting of the Board of Directors 

In person 

September 17, 2024

Call to Order: Chair Bob Holland called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.

Present: 
Directors Bob Holland, Larry Severance, Larry Swartz, Rich Stronach, Tim Strinz

Absent:
None
Staff: 

Fire Chief Larry Wooldridge, FF Wesley Dinoff
Guests: 
None
Minutes:   The Board reviewed the minutes of the August 20, 2024, Board of Directors meeting.  Director Larry Severance moved to accept the minutes as presented.  Director Larry Swartz seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
Financial Review and Bill Approval: The Board reviewed the financial statements and district bills.  Director Rich Stronach made a motion to approve the financial statements and pay the districts bills.  Director Tim Strinz seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

Correspondence: No correspondence.
Chief’s Report: 
Staffing: Chief Wooldridge reported that we currently have 1 full-time summer employee and 3 part-time employees.  We will continue the program until funds are exhausted. 
Responses: Chief Wooldridge gave report on department responses for the month of August.
Grants:  Chief Wooldridge reported that the AFG grant award is out and that we have scheduled demonstrations from vendors for new air packs.  He hopes to award by the end of October.
Apparatus:  Tender 2115 was deployed to Town Gulch conflagration near Richland with the Lane County task force at the beginning of August and BR2141 was deployed to the Rail Ridge conflagration near Dayville at the beginning of September.  No issues to report.
Engine 2121 was in the shop for a new alternator.  All repairs are complete and the engine is back in service.
End of Chief’s report.
Unfinished Business: 
Bank:  Chief Wooldridge will provide Banner Bank with approved minutes to add signers Rich Stronach and Tim Strinz.  Once that is completed, he will notify the Board to visit the bank and sign the signature card.
IGA for Admin Assistant:  Board Chair Bob Holland attended the Pleasant Hill/Goshen board meeting on September 12, 2024.  He was there to answer questions and show support for the potential IGA for the Administrative Assistant vacancy at Dexter Fire District.  Chief Wooldridge explained that if the IGA is agreed upon that we can look at reduced hours for that position at a later date.
Policy Updates:  Chief Wooldridge presented Policy 2.12.3 Sick Leave, Policy 2.12.1 Vacation Benefits, and Policy 2.3.6 Attendance and Punctuality for review by the Board.  Minor changes made to verbiage and the addition of 56-hour work week personnel vacation accrual.  Director Tim Strinz suggested we add “in a 12-month period” to the Attendance and Punctuality policy, and Director Bob Holland found a typo on 2nd page of same policy.  Chief Wooldridge will make corrections and addition.  Director Rich Stronach moved to adopt the policy changes, with corrections noted.  Director Larry Swartz seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.
New Business:  No new business to report.
Adjournment: Director Rich Stronach made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 2:24 p.m. Director Tim Strinz seconded. Motion passed with 4 yes and 1 abstention (director stepped out for a phone call).
Respectfully submitted,

Larry Wooldridge
Fire Chief
Attested by:

Bob Holland

Board President
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